
 

 
 
Verizon Northwest Inc. 
 
P.O. Box 1003 
Everett, WA   98206-1003 

        Fax:  425-261-5262 
June 4, 2009 
 
 
Washington Utilities and 
   Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW 
Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 
 
 
Subject: CONTRACT NO. 1395ICB (Amendment in Docket No. UT-051866) 
   
           
Verizon Northwest Inc. submits for filing Contract No. 1395ICB, Amendment No. 1 to an existing customer specific 
contract that provides Transparent LAN Service (TLS) for a 24 month extension period.  The purpose of the Amendment 
is to extend the term for two years, no changes to rates or other terms or conditions are reflected in the Amendment.  
The original contract was filed under Contract No. 1313ICB, effective 12/31/05 in Docket UT-051866 for a three year 
term. 
 
TLS is a high speed data service which uses a shared fiber network to allow for the interconnection of Local Area 
Networks (LANs) across selected metropolitan areas.  The service is offered under contract because the term is not 
available under tariff. The company requests this contract be made effective on less than required notice with an 
effective date of June 24, 2009.  If this Amendment is not made effective on the date requested service will have to be 
disconnected or customer reverted to higher tariff rates. The LRN form is attached.  
 
Verizon submits the documentation required in Section 7 of WAC 480-80-142.  Verizon considers the cost computations 
required under sub-section 7 (b) (iii) to be confidential and protected under the provisions of WAC 480-07-160 and under 
the exemption from disclosure requirements per the Public Records Act, Chapter 42.56 RCW.  The cost documentation 
is marked "Confidential per WAC 480-07-160".  The company, for commercial reasons, may be harmed if this 
information is not treated by the Commission as confidential.   
 
With regards to the contract, Verizon will comply with any applicable resale obligations required by RCW 80.36.170 and 
80.36.180. 
 
I can be reached at 425.261.6380 if there are questions related to this filing. 
  
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Lin Fogg 
Manager – External Affairs 
Public Affairs, Policy & Communications 
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